
4th June 2008 
 

Public Question Time 
 

1) Mr.Mike Eastick brought a picture that had been presented to the Upper Culm 
Twinning Association on their recent visit to France for the official twinning 
ceremony with an area in the Loire Valley called Jumelage des Grees. Mr.Eastick 
thanked Mrs.Stallard for going along and for presenting a plate given by the 
Parish Council. Mrs.Stallard had brought along a pitcher, 6 goblets and a tray 
which had been presented plus the English/French Charter. Mrs. Stallard said that 
the hospitality had been terrific; next year it all has to be gone through again when 
a party from the Loire Valley will visit Hemyock. 

2) Air Vice Marshall Attlee asked if any thing further had been heard about the keep 
left bollard in Longmead – nothing had, Mr.Radford said he would bring it up 
with  the County Council again. 

3) Air Vice Marshall Atlee asked if Longmead Pavilion could be used for things 
other than sports fixtures; the person who sees to the lettings does not seem to 
know what to charge. Mr.McCulloch said that it could be used for birthday parties 
etc he would make sure that the scale of charges was known. 

4) Mr.Alec Smith asked if there had been any reaction on litter from Mr.Pilling; 
Mrs.Stallard said she had heard nothing. Mr.Smith said he had suggested perhaps 
£10 towards a meal for the litter pickers or some bulbs or saplings. Mrs.Stallard 
said that as a village we are very grateful to the litter pickers for all the work they 
do helping to keep the village tidy. 


